A.
Manager’s Report
DRTS:  There is a new issue regarding the vehicle count; it’s exceeding our permit.  Staff is working with the Local Enforcement Agency on this issue.  The authority will probably have to amend the existing permit to increase the allowable daily vehicle count.  Staff has received a formal notice and order requiring an evaluation of the vehicle count issue, and is waiting for the July data to return in order to do so.  This issue should in no way impact the pending queuing plan.

Oat Hill Quarry:  The Authority had a good presentation today of what is going on with the Oat Hill Master Plan.  The quarry received its final inspection from State Mines & Geology, and the closure status is scheduled for action by their Board on September 15th for final approval, which will mean the Authority will no longer be regulated by them.  Because of the issues related to the quarry, staff has been speaking with Bill Wendt of Miller, Starr & Regalia (MSR), which is a law firm out of the East Bay that specializes in land use issues, and has worked for the Authority in the past.  MSR is putting together an outline of what the Authority’s options are for the quarry land, which should be available at the September meeting.

ACSL:  The installation of the new monitoring equipment for the flare is moving forward, and will satisfy the Air Board requirements; it should be done later on this month.  The microturbine project is also moving forward.  The concrete was poured on Monday, so the microturbine will probably be set next week.  PG&E has approved the design of the interconnect, and this project should be completed within three months.  The microturbines are fully enclosed, so there are no anticipated issues with noise.

SWANA:  The annual convention is coming up in Charlotte, North Carolina.  The dates are September 19th through the 21st.  If any Board members are interested in going, the Authority Manager will be making hotel and flight arrangements in the next couple of weeks.

On a final note, this is Jill Pahl’s last meeting, as she has accepted a directorship in Placer County.  There are a lot of things that happen behind the scenes that the Board and the public do not see.  Jill has often been the person that keeps everything together.  She will be missed, and we would like to thank her for all her work for both the Authority and the Napa County Dept. of Environmental Management.
No action taken.
